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COUNCIL MEETING - Meeting held 13 November (Next Ordinary Meeting 27 Nov 6pm – Cées Grp 2 –20 Nov 5.30) 
 
◘ 1. Apologies and Leave of Absence 
-   Cllr Abiad was on leave of absence and Cllrs Henningsen and Clearihan were apologies. Cllr Abiad was granted a 
further leave of absence from Council and Committee meetings for the period 6 November until 16 December 2012. 
 
◘ 2. Confirmation of Minutes  
-   Minutes of the meetings of Council held on 23 and 30 October and 6 November were confirmed as correct records. 
 
◘ 3. Deputation 
-  David Williams, Chair of the East End Coordination Group reported on the Main Street SA Awards and pointed out 
that of the 11 awards in various categories, 8 had been won by Adelaide City Council projects including 6 in the East End. 
 
◘ 4. Report of the City Planning and Development Committee – 6 November (Presented by Chair, Cllr Llewellyn-Smith)  
- 4.1 Council endorsed the MoU with other Councils for implementation of the R. Torrens Linear Park Management Plan. 
- 4.2 Council agreed to the closure of George St (Hindley St to North Tce) to allow for the exclusion of all vehicles. 
- 4.3 The First Quarterly Progress Report on the Climate Change Action Initiatives Fund 2012/13 was noted. Council is 
on track to achieve the targets for carbon emissions, energy consumption and Green Power set in the Energy Man

t
 Plan. 

Council also resolved to become a Project Partner in the CRC for Low Carbon Living project “Urban Microclimates”  
- 4.4 Council approved a retrospective Heritage Grant of $17,739 for work at 74 Kingston Tce North Adelaide. 
- 4.5 Council advised SA Health that it was satisfied with their draft Management Plan for land holdings in the P/Lands 
associated with the new RAH and requested the State Government to return two parcels of land to the Council. 
- 4.6 It was resolved that the function of granting concurrence to non-complying developments remain with the Council. 
- 4.7 Council made decisions dealing with Pre-Lodgment Agreements under the provisions of the Development Act 1993. 
 
◘ 5. Report of the City Culture and Community Services Committee – 6 November (Presented by Chair Cllr Clearihan) 
-. 5.1. Council made grants totaling $44,360 in Round 2 of the 2012- 2013 Arts and Living Culture Grants Program. 
-  5.2. Council made grants totaling $58,650 in Round 2 of the 2012- 2013 Recreation and Sports Grants Program with   
the grant of $50k to the SA Rugby League for floodlighting at Victoria Park being deferred for further consideration. 
-  5.3 Council made grants totaling $78,100 in Round 2 of the 2012- 2013 Community Development Grants Programs. 
-  5.4 Disability Planning Review - Council endorsed the draft Access and Inclusion Strategy as attached to the agenda. 
- 5.5 Council noted the By-Law 3 (Unauthorised Camping) Operating Guidelines and endorsed implementation of the 
Guidelines, from 1 December. This will require Park Lands campers to vacate following a reasonable offer of housing. 
 
◘ 6 Advice of the Adelaide Park Lands Authority held on 8 November 2012  
Council noted advice from the Authority as follows: (NB the advice in (2) has been included in item 4.5 above) 

1. War Memorial Drive West – Road Reserve/Park Lands Boundary 
That the Surveyor General be advised that for the basis of for a survey, the boundaries of the road reserve be set at 
3 metres either side of the existing bitumen carriageway. 

2. That Council advise SA Health that it is satisfied with their draft Management Plan for land holdings in the P/Lands 
associated with the new RAH and request the State Government to return two parcels of land to the Council. 

 
Reports for Council (Chief Executive Officer’s Reports) 
◘ 7. Council resolved to advise the LGA and Minister John Rau of its serious concern at proposals to allow private 
certification of development applications as provided for in the Development (Private Certification) Amendment Bill 2012 
◘ 8. Council elected Cllr Llewellyn-Smith to be Deputy Lord Mayor (DLM) from 6 Dec 2012 until the end of January 2014 
I congratulate Cllr Llewellyn-Smith on his appointment and acknowledge Council’s support during my 2 years as the DLM 
◘ 9. Committee Chairs were elected: - City Planning & Development – Cllr Malani. City Culture & Community Services – 
Cllr Hender, City Infrastructure &Public Works – deferred and Finance & Corporate Governance – Cllr Abiad.  
 
There were no Questions or Motions with or without Notice nor any Urgent Business at this meeting  
 
Confidential Items ▪ 15.1 Sturt Street Development – Progress Report ▪ 15.2 Adelaide Connector Bus. 
 ▪ 16 Adelaide Oval Redevelopment Landscape Plan                                           
 
Any views expressed herein are those of Cllr Plumridge and do not purport to be those of the Adelaide City Council. 
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